
 

August 8th, 2024 
 
 
 
 

NOTICE TO PROCEED 
 
To: 
Hanna Ranieri 
Orange Sparkle Ball, Inc. 
 
Subject: Issuance of TIZ Permit 000006 
 
Dear Ms. Ranieri, 
 
Pursuant to the Transportation Innovation Zone (TIZ) ordinance enacted on January 10, 2023, 
you have been granted TIZ Permit 000006. This permit authorizes your project to "utilize 
Intermode robots equipped with Refraction AI’s autonomy stack in the Corktown area of 
Detroit to understand the long-term logistics, market, and benefits for autonomous pickup of 
household materials," as outlined in the application submitted to the Office of Mobility 
Innovation on June 24, 2024. 
 
Reference documentation and project details will be made available to the public on the City of 
Detroit’s Office of Mobility Innovation website at www.detroitmi.gov/OMI. 
 
The term of this permit will be 180 days from the date of this notice, August 12, 2024. 
 
Congratulations, and best of luck with your project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tim Slusser, 
Chief of Mobility Innovation 
Office of Mayor Mike Duggan 
City of Detroit 
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